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Consent Item 8 
 

TO:   East Bay Community Energy Board of Directors 
  

FROM:   Annie Henderson, VP Marketing and Account Services 
  
SUBJECT:  EBCE Rate Modifications (Informational Item) 
  
DATE:   September 18, 2019 
_____________________________________________________________________ 

 
Recommendation 
  
Receive an update from staff regarding EBCE rate modifications 
  
Background 
  
PG&E changed their generation rates and the Power Charge Indifference Adjustment on July 
1, 2019. PG&E made an error in the rates published for the tariffs of E19PR, E19SR, E19TR, 
E20PR, E20SR, and E20TR. Corrected rates were posted by PG&E on August 1, 2019. 
 
On August 26, 2019, staff realized there were typographical errors in the published rate 
sheets for streetlights (SL) and traffic controls (TC1). These errors have been corrected. Any 
bill that included the incorrect rate will be cancelled and rebilled using the correct rate 
figures. Online rate sheets were updated as of  
  
At the September 2018 Board Meeting, the Board gave EBCE staff authority to modify EBCE 
rates in response to PG&E rate changes to ensure that EBCE continues to offer a 1.5% 
discount. Therefore, staff updated EBCE rates to reflect this correction. EBCE back-end 
systems and online Rate Sheets were updated as of August 28, 2019, with an effective date of 
August 1, 2019. 
  
Fiscal Impact   
  
Revisions to the rates resulted in the refunding of approximately $150,000 to EBCE customers 
to adjust for the proper billing amounts. 
  
CEQA   
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Not a project  
  
Attachment 

•  Updated EBCE Rate Sheets 
  

 


